
REGULAR MEETING 

February 4, 2025 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Cooke Township Supervisors was held at the Township 

Building, 1700 Centerville Road, Newville, PA.  Present at the meeting were Supervisors’ 

Sangialosi and Batt, Solicitor Matt McKnight, Planning Committee Chairman, Andre Weltman, 

Robert Kough, Jr., Emergency Coordinator, residents, Becky Moorehead, David Sangialosi, 

Daniel Remington, Mike Conley, and Linda and Barry Smith, and Secretary Frantz.  Supervisor 

Strayer unavailable due to health. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the minutes of the January 6, 2025 meeting, second 

by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous.  

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report as of January 31, 2025, 

second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the checks list for February 4, 2025, second by 

Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the ratification of checks written after the January 

6, 2025 meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Secretary Frantz reported that the bridge inspections are due this year.   

 

Supervisor Batt motioned to approve the UCC exemption for 9 Herr Rd for recreational cabins, 

seconded by Supervisor Sangialosi.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi reported on the COG meeting.  A ribbon cutting for the crisis intervention 

center was held January 13, 2025.  Representative Barb Gleim reported she was sworn in.  Her 

office has been receiving several complaints about the care in local nursing homes.  

Cumberland County Commissioner, Jean Foschi mentioned that there are scholarship 

opportunities available. 

 

Andre Weltman stated that the Friends 5 K will be June 14, 2025. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to adopt Ordinance 2025-01, Fire Safety, second by Supervisor 

Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to adopt Ordinance 2025-02, supervisor compensation, second 

by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Robert Kough, Jr. reported that the new fire truck and radios are paid for. 

 

Resident Becky Moorehead read a portion of the Constitution. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to adjourn the meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  The 

meeting adjourned at 8:00pm. 

   

                                                                                                 Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

                                                                                                  Janet E. Frantz 

                                                                                                  Secretary/Treasurer 


